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An Open Letter: Why NC Needs the Religious Freedom Restoration Act 
 
Dear Elected Officials: 
 
We respectfully write to request your support for the Religious Freedom Restoration Act 
(RFRA). RFRA is about preserving freedom, fairness, equality, tolerance, and diversity in 
our great State. 
 
As a bedrock principle, enshrined in the Constitution of the United States, religious freedom 
is of paramount importance.  However, current discussions about protecting religious 
freedom have become regrettably clouded. Accusatory language, claiming that protecting 
religious freedom somehow promotes intolerance, ironically seeks to impose on people of 
good faith practices which are anything but tolerant. We call all people of goodwill to 
promote consistently the inherent dignity of every human person.         
 
We support assurances that the birthright of every person to religious freedom be available 
to each North Carolinian, as our State is in the minority in our country where people of 
religious faith are not given fundamental legal protection.  Twenty eight other states have 
RFRA legislation, or RFRA-like protections provided by court decisions, which have helped: 
 

 A church from being discriminated against by the government when it was denied 
equal access to public school facilities for services and charitable efforts.   

 A Native American kindergartener who was told to cut his hair to comply with a 
school grooming policy.  

 A ministry from being prohibited by the city from distributing free food to the 
homeless in the same park that the city permitted the outdoor sale of food. 

 
Some have claimed that RFRA allows business owners to deny service based solely on an 
identifying characteristic, such as sexual orientation. If this were true, we would not 
support this legislation. In the 22 years that RFRA laws have existed in our country, there 
has not been a single case where RFRA has been used successfully to defend such an action.  
 
What RFRA in fact provides is a legal framework to address disputes that arise, thus 
ensuring that religious organizations and individuals can have equal rights and protections. 
As such, RFRA may protect people from speaking certain messages or participating in 
events if doing so would violate their religious convictions or conscience. RFRA simply 
provides the necessary legal test so that both sides of any given dispute can be properly 
considered—giving everyone a fair day in court.  
 
We ask that you support RFRA because it best serves the people of our State by extending 
the tolerance and legal protections that reflect the rights and freedom on which our great 
State and nation were founded. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Lt. Governor Dan Forest 
 

 
signatures continued on page 2 
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Most Rev. Peter J. Jugis 

Bishop, Diocese of Charlotte  
Most Rev. Michael F. Burbidge 

Bishop, Diocese of Raleigh 
 

Timmy D. Blair, Sr. 

President 

The NC Baptist State Convention  
 

Dr. Tim Butler 

Peoples Baptist Church 

Greenville, NC  

 

Dr. Mark H. Creech 

Executive Director 

Christian Action League of North 

Carolina, Inc. 

 

Dr. Mark Harris 

Senior Pastor 

First Baptist Church, Charlotte 

Former President of the  

NC Baptist State Convention 

 

Col. Francis X. De Luca, USMCR 

(Ret) 

Colonel, USMCR (Ret) 

President, Civitas Institute 

 

Mary Frances Forrester 

Associate Director  

Concerned Women for America  

of North Carolina 

 

Tami Fitzgerald 

Executive Director  

NC Values Coalition 

 

Joe R. Haas, Ed.D. 

Executive Director 

North Carolina Christian School 

Association  

 

David Benham 

Benham Companies 

Concord, NC 

 

Daniel R. Heimbach  

Senior Professor  

Southeastern Baptist Theological 

Seminary 

Jason Jimenez 

re|shift ministries inc. 
Edwin L. Barnes, Jr. 

Vice President for Development 

Reformed Theological Seminary 

Charlotte  

 

Dave Kistler 

President 

HOPE Ministries International 

North Carolina Pastors Network 

 

John Rustin 

President  

NC Family Policy Council 

 

 

Bishop Patrick L. Wooden, Sr. 

Auxiliary Bishop, Greater North 

Carolina Jurisdiction 

Pastor, Upper Room Church of 

God in Christ 

Sheri Miller 

State Director 

Concerned Women for America of 

North Carolina 

 

 

Jason Benham 

Benham Companies 

Concord, NC 

 

Elliot Engstrom 

Attorney  

Civitas Institute 

 

Virginia Galloway 

Regional Field Director 

Faith & Freedom Coalition  

 

Evelyn Murray 

Executive Director  

NC Faith and Freedom 

Michael L. Brown, Ph.D. 

Director, Coalition of Conscience 

President, FIRE School of 

Ministry 

 

K. Allan Blume 

Editor/President 

The Biblical Recorder 

 

Rev. Nathan J. Atwood 

Pastor 

St. Giles Presbyterian Church 
 

Deborah J. Dewart 

Attorney at Law 

Liberty, Life, and Law Foundation 
 

 

 

 

 

 


